Dear Parents,

On **Tuesday, March 6**<sup>th</sup>, the grade three students will have the opportunity to create a soap stone carving. The people from Rubble Road will be coming to Madonna to teach our students how to carve and shape stone. Both classes will be making a Cross as a Lenten project. This activity fits in with our Religion, Science and Art curriculums.

The cost for this activity is **\$10.00**, which will be posted on your PowerSchool account. Please note that this amount is based on full participation. The amount may and will change depending on the number of students attending. Please note that this field trip must be paid for by **Monday, March 5th** in order for your child to participate.

If you are interested in volunteering to help out, please send a note in your child's homework book. The approximate times are:

Mrs. Lampka's Class: 9:00 – 10:30 Mrs. Burden's Class: 10:45 – 12:15

Thanks for your continued support of Catholic Education,

Mrs. Lampka <u>laural@eics.ab.ca</u>

Mrs. Burden <u>rita.burden@eics.ab.ca</u>